
            City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

July 18, 2016 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 

 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Charles Bruckner, Kevin Richards, Lawrence Schadewald and Joanne Tollison.   

Absent:  Terri Bauer and Rich Haller  
 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Bruckner that the minutes of the previous meeting, 7/5/16, be approved.  

       Supported by Tollison.  Aye (5) Nay (0) Absent (2) Motion carried. 
 

Invoices were presented to council in printed form by accounts: General fund- $24,921.36; Police fund- $899.40; 

Major St.-$2,000.00; Local St.- $14,500.00; Sewer fund- $4,737.07; Water fund- $1,756.68 for a total of $48,654.51.   

Moved by Richards that the invoices as presented and corrected, as well as payment for police coverage on 

Community Days which was not included, be approved and checks drawn for the same. Supported by Tollison.  

Roll Call Vote: Aye (5) Nay (0) Absent (2) Motion carried. 

 

Moved by Bruckner to accept the resignation of Gene Bishop from Board of Review as of 7/20/16 due to health 

reasons and to appoint John Straub in his place.  Supported by Richards.  Aye (5) Nay (0) Absent (2) Motion carried. 

 

Mayor reported that slurry sealing of local streets is almost complete.  He will inspect what has been done on Tuesday 

and make sure the spill in DPW parking lot has been cleaned up. 

 

Several resumes were submitted for the open DPW position.  Personnel committee needs to meet to review possible 

candidates as soon as possible. 

 

Mayor reported that the owner of a home on E. Elm that is being renovated approached him unhappy about paying 

water/sewer bill when nothing is currently hooked up to the house.  Mayor explained the water debt charges, etc. and 

told him he would bring it to council’s attention.  After discussion it was decided that homeowner needs to pay the 

bill. 

 

Richards met with engineers and walked the route of the “Safe Routes to School” to check preliminary things that 

need to be addressed, such as trees, bushes and brush trimmed.  

 

Moved by Schadewald that Council adjourn at 7:38pm. Supported by Tollison. Aye (5) Nay (0) Absent (2)  Motion 

carried. 
 

 

Guests:   

Employees: Leanne Goodin 
 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 
 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


